

## The Williamsport Home

March 19, 2020

Dear Family Members:

We know that you may be concerned about the spread of the coronavirus COVID -19 and how it may impact us here at The Williamsport Home. We care about the health and safety of our residents, team members and campus community. We are committed to maintaining a safe work environment for our employees and living environment for our residents.

Based on the recommendations of the Centers for Disease Control (CDC), Pennsylvania Department of Health (PA DOH), and the Pennsylvania Department of Human Services (PA DHS), we find it necessary to close The Williamsport Home to all off campus visitors, beginning Friday March 20<sup>th</sup>. This will include family members and guests who wish to visit residents in our apartments. On March 13, we restricted all entry into the Skilled Nursing Center and Woodland Vista, with the exception of employees. Effective March 20, 2020 at 8:00 AM we will be restricting visitor entry into Edgewood, Deerfield and Valley View Apartments.

We will continue to provide updates as more information becomes available.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns at 570-323-8781, Ext. 1115.

Thank you for helping us to keep our residents, staff and campus community safe.

Sincerely,

Donald S. Pote

**Executive Director**